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            ….from the Principal’s desk 
Fri 8th 
Gymnastics K - 2 
Mon 11th 
Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
Tue 12th 
2pm P&C Meeting 
Wed 13th 
ICAS - Spelling 
Regional Cross Country 
Thur 14th 
ICAS - Writing 
PSSA - Rugby League 
Fri 15th 
PSSA Girls Soccer 
Stewart House collection 
Gymnastics K - 2 
Tue 19th 
Choir Rehearsal 
Wed 20th 
Wacky Wednesday 
Fri 22nd 
Gymnastics K - 2 
Boys Soccer 
Tue 26th 
Bungarribee tree planting 
Wed 27th 
Debating 
Thur 28th 
Athletics Carnival 
Fri 29th 
Penrith Cup 

Mon 2nd 
Brainstorm 
Wed 4th 
Reports Home 
Fri 6th 
Naidoc Activities TBC 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

June 

2018 Term Dates for Students 

Term 1 Tues 20 Jan - Fri 13 April 

Term 2 Tues 1 May - Fri 6 July 

Term 3 Tues 24 July - Fri 28 Sept 

Term 4 Mon 15 Oct - Wed 19 Dec 

July 

In the last two weeks I have seen a positive change in the way parents are entering 
and exiting the school. I’d like to thank parents for supporting the school by  
keeping their children safe, modelling safe pedestrian behaviour, using the main 
gates and not entering the school car park. Thank you one and all. 
 
However, we recently received some correspondence from Nepean Police Area  
Command, which I have placed later in the newsletter outlining the issues around 
illegal parking around schools. Our school is no exception as we often see illegally 
and dangerously parked cars and mis-use of the “kiss and drop” zones on both  
Vincent Road and Grays Lane. Please take note of this information from Police…. 
“A message from Police-ARE YOU SCHOOL SAFE - Illegal parking around schools 
endangers children's lives" and the “School Zone Parking Infringements”. 
 
Bus Safety 
To further promote road safety, we have invited Busways to visit the school on 
Wednesday 21st and Thursday 22nd June with a bus and give a presentation on bus 
safety. A School Bus Safety Program presenter will educate students on several 
topics including waiting at bus stops, getting on and off a bus safely, safe behaviour 
whist travelling and using bus passes. The presentation is free of charge and will be 
offered to all students K-6. 
 
New walkway 
In the coming weeks we will have a new walkway built outside the disabled toilet. 
It will extend from the existing COLA along the canteen wall. There will be some 
disruption to the entry area of the school as safety fencing will need to be placed 
around the work area. I will keep the community informed prior and during  
construction but request patience and cooperation once the work begins.  

SRC Wacky Wednesday 

On Wednesday 20th June the Student Representative Council are running a “Wacky 
Wednesday” fundraiser. All money raised will go toward some new benches and  
outdoor tables for our students so they will be asking for at least one or two gold 
coins on the day. Student can wear “wacky” clothes, socks, headbands and hair etc. 
“The wackier the better”. Appropriate clothing and closed shoes are a must.  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiT4oDl65DOAhWCnJQKHYWVBvoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Faustinparkwayelementary.com%2F2163%2Fnews%2Ffrom-the-principals-desk%2F&psig=AFQjCNGCCG8buYKq5ZQRXd-lQfYCUxNM2
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G Palamara 

PRINCIPAL 

Sporting News 
A number of sporting teams have been busy these last weeks and over the next few weeks. The boys soccer team 
won their match last week. Well done, boys. Girls will have their turn soon and the Rugby League gala day has been 
re-scheduled for next Thursday 14th.  All the best to our Sydney West Cross Country competitors representing 
Western Sydney next week. Run hard……Kaliyah and Abbas. Good luck! 
 
Our annual school athletics carnival is coming up on Thursday 28th June. Parents will be receiving their note this 
week. It should be a great day at Tamplin Field in Hobartville. I invite parents and carers to come along, bring a  
picnic rug and chair and enjoy the day with us. 
  
Congratulations to Brooklyn who has been selected for the NSW PSSA Soccer Team. This is an outstanding  
achievement! Well done, Brooklyn and good luck later on in Term 3 when you play in the state championships.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMP AUSTRALIA 
Camp Australia operates before after school care and holiday programs on our site. They are currently taking  
bookings for the next school holidays 9th July to 20th July with many fantastic activities usually arranged during the 
holiday program. All inquiries should be made to CAMP Australia. 
 

Finally………our next P&C meeting will be held next week on Tuesday 12th June commencing at 2.00pm in the staff 
room. I urge parents and carers to come along and hear first hand about the wonderful work of our P&C and also 
find out about school programs, events and plans. See you there. 
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 News from the House Captains Term 2 - Week 6 

 

There has been plenty of sports happening. The boys soccer team had their first soccer game against Emu 

Plains PS this last week. The score ended up HFPS 3 EPPS 1. Well done boys!  

On the 25th of May the Penrith Cup League Tag day was held at Hunter Fields. HFPS was well represented 

by five teams.  We all had a fantastic day! 

Next Friday our senior girls’ soccer team takes on Werrington County PS.  Good luck girls.  

 

By Jolie and Jaida (House Captains).  
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Voluntary Contributions $45, $25, $15 

Performance Dance Group $60 

Kinder spelling books $10 

Athletics Carnival $9 

Yrs 3 - 6 Jazz Dance Group $60 

Boys Dance Group $25 

Junior Girls Dance Group $55 

Money Matters 
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Please note: 

The school accepts payments 

via cash, cheque and EFTPOS 

(at school) and POP. 

A reminder that all money is to 

be deposited into the money 

chute located in the foyer. 

Please ensure all deposits are 

clearly marked. 

Please note that online 

payments must be made 48 

hours in advance to allow 

receipts to be processed.  

P&C News 

Canteen News  

Remember that if you order your lunch on Monday or Tuesday, you can go into the draw to win a book from 

Scholastic.  Lucky Lunch winners for Week  5 and 6 are: 

P&C Meetings are usually held on the 2nd 

Tuesday of the month. 

The next meeting is on Tuesday 12/6/2018 at 2pm 

in the staffroom. All welcome. 

Hi Everyone, 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday the 12th of June so 
please feel free to come along and see what is happening 
in and around the school. We hope you’ve been reading 
with interest how the playground project is developing – 
we welcome any and all feedback or questions that you 
may have so please shoot us an email from the address 
below. 

 

The P&C have always supported the school with their 
parking safety messages and we were the ones who 
installed those lovely signs outlining how to use the Kiss 
and Drop Zones effectively, and most importantly, safely. 
Please do not wait in the zones before the 3pm bell. If 
your child isn’t ready to be collected, circle the 
roundabouts again. If the space doesn’t flow when the 
children are at the gate, the traffic backs up, people 
dangerously overtake or even worse, ask their children 
to hop in the car while double parked. By using these 
zones correctly then the school drop off and pick up will 
become a whole lot more pleasant and safe for all 
involved. 

Take care, 

Narelle Heinrich 

P & C Vice President 

Email - pandchenryfultonps@gmail.com  

 

Week 5    Week 6    

Mia D KJ Jack R 3C Sienna M KF Petar P 3C 

Reece M 1S Grace C 4D Mia D KJ Tyla 4D 

Harper A 1S Dhruv 4D Rachael E KM Grace 4D 

Shaheen 1U Jai T 5C Madison P KM Sarim 5C 

Drako A 1U Rylee M 5C Ella S 1S Tanner  5C 
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